# Twin Hickory Elementary PTA General Membership Meeting March 20, 2013

The March 20, 2013 PTA General Membership Meeting was called to order by president, Laura DeBusk at 7:00p.

- Laura DeBusk asked for a motion to approve the February 2013 minutes. The minutes were approved.
- Laura DeBusk explained that due to formatting issues with the January Treasurer's report, the submission of the report to the General Membership was delayed. Laura stated the problems were corrected and the January Treasurer's Report was posted on the PTA website prior to the meeting and on the gym doors. Laura also stated that since there was nothing to approve, the report was filed for audit.
- Laura DeBusk explained the February Treasurer's report was posted at the entrance of the gym and on the PTA website. She stated there was one change to the budget that the PTA Executive Board was recommending to the General Membership. Laura further explained that at Back to School Night, the Executive Board recommended that if the Trailblazer Club Campaign raised \$30,000, the PTA would purchase a 6<sup>th</sup> Promethean Board. Since the Trailblazer Club exceeded \$30K, Laura stated that the Executive Board voted to move \$4,000 into the General School Project Fund to pay for the 6<sup>th</sup> Promethean Board, as well as two iPads. Laura DeBusk asked for a motion to make the \$4,000 addition to the General School Project Fund budget. The motion was made, seconded and carried by a voice vote. Laura DeBusk stated that the change would be made to the PTA budget and the February Treasurer's report would be filed for audit.
- Laura DeBusk announced that to celebrate the Trailblazer Club exceeding \$30,000, Mr. D agreed to color his hair purple on Friday, March 22<sup>nd</sup>.
- Laura DeBusk introduced James Towey, who gave the Nominating Committee report. James Towey reported that the Nominating Committee received the following nominees who signified their consent to serve if elected to such office for the 2013-2014 school year:

President: Laura DeBusk

1st Vice President of Programs: Mickee Ferguson 2nd Vice President of Membership: Tina Miller

3rd Vice President of Ways and Means: Elaine McCormick 4th Vice President of Volunteers: Dr. Murali Venugopalan

**Recording Secretary: Phung Blevins** 

Treasurer: Angela Taylor

James Towey asked if there were any further nominations from the floor. Since there were no further nominations, James stated the slate would be elected at the next PTA General Membership Meeting to be held on April 18<sup>th</sup>.

• Laura DeBusk thanked the following Business Partners for their sponsorship and encouraged parents to use these businesses:

### **Platinum Level**

Aloha – Mind Math, Reading, Writing

## **Gold Level**

Master Cho's Tae Kwon Do & Martial Arts James Towey Consulting, PLC - Attorney & Consultant Nathan's Roof Repairs Christian S. Tabor, DMD PC West End Orthodontics Henrico Federal Credit Union

## **Silver Level**

Learning Rx The Goddard School Leslie Halstead, MassMutual Financial Group Skye Bruce Properties Peer to Peer Tutors

### **Bronze Level**

Pediatric Partnership, P.C. All Fired Up White Orthodontics

The next General Membership meeting will be held on Thursday, April 18th at 5:30pm in the gym followed by STEM Night.

The General Membership meeting was adjourned at 7:08p.

Karen Willoughby Recording Secretary